PUBLIC INPUT MEETING
ZOA #60 Downtown Northwest Zoning Amendment Request
Thursday, June 13, 2024
5:30 PM

Town staff present included Kali Casper, Matt Hanratty, Kinsey O'Shea, Kasey Thomsen and Grayson Bennett.

Kali Casper, Assistant Planning Director opened the meeting by giving a short presentation. Casper gave a brief overview of the district and the details of the zoning ordinance amendment.

The meeting was open to all questions and comments:

- An attendee suggested to let the public process run a natural course with this amendment instead of taking it to Town Council with already set-in-stone parameters.
- An attendee asked if the Town plans to do more study about the appropriate density for this
 area because higher standards require higher development costs. Having the density (site
 standards, footprint, height, etc.) appropriate and adequate for this district will be critical for
 producing projects that developers can build. The attendee stated that have concerns about the
 current amendment draft particularly regarding the feasibility of the 75 foot height.
- A participant asked what would happen if owners in the district do not adhere to the 3.5 acres minimum standard.
- A participant asked if there is a neighborhood that exhibits what Council wants this district to look like.
- An attendee stated that 3.5 acres is a lot of land for this area. They asked if there was a mechanism that could meet all the other requirements but have lower acreage. The attendee stated that a 2.5 acres project might be better for the area than 5 or more by-right properties.
- An attendee asked about the total area of the district. The attendee stated that there could only be one rezoning possible.
- An attendee asked if one 3.5 parcel gets rezoned to this district, what would happen with any remaining acreage in the district.
- A participant asked if a higher building height could be obtained through a conditional use permit request.
- A participant asked about the options, if any, if a smaller property within the district wanted to make changes.
- An attendee asked if there has been any consideration to creating more visibility for the Odd
 Fellows Hall by moving it to a different location and creating more space for developers in that
 area.
- An attendee asked how the Odd Fellows Hall responded to this request.
- A participant asked who to send comments to regarding this amendment request and what the deadline is for comments.
- A participant asked if there has been any discussion about the Town wanting to develop a certain parcel and asking the developers to work together to submit a plan. The participant

stated that the height regulations need to be studied more or developers will not be able to develop a viable project.

- An attendee asked if there is a chance that the height regulations may change.
- An attendee asked about the height of the VT Foundation building. The attendee asked why that height is not proposed in this district.
- An attendee asked if the height measurement is taken from street level. The attendee asked about the height of the Midtown Hotel building and how its height was measured.
- A participant asked how the amendment addresses street parking. The participant stated that street parking is particularly needed for urban developments.
- A participant stated that the height needs to accommodate topography
- An attendee asked if the Downtown Study currently being conducted comes back with results that this amendment is not feasible for the area, what the Town's next step would be.
- An attendee asked how a zoning amendment is started and how does the process work.
- A participant asked if it wouldn't be more efficient to submit a project and ask for a variance.
- A participant asked if there will be a public presentation of the Downtown Study results.

The public input meeting was adjourned at 6:29 pm.